Objection to Dendrobium Mine Extension- Mrs Angela Burrows.
I object for the following reasons
1. Clean Water is essential for all life.  The water catchment area is protected from pollution by being fenced off prohibiting entry.  Heavy fines are applicable for entering these areas.  
2. Mining under the catchment area risks polluting the water.  This is unacceptable. Already much water has disappeared into mine workings and this is irreversible.  If this mine goes ahead more water will be lost from the catchment area.
3. Both surface and underground water is lost.
4. Cracking of the sandstone will cause drainage of the hanging swamps above the mine.  These hanging swamps are essential for filtering the water and sustaining the biodiversity of the mainly bushland area.
5. Cracking will also cause subsidence which further damages the swamps and vegetation above.
6. Despite this mine being mainly for metallurgical coal, there is already enough available for the local needs to be met. 
7. Fossil fuel mining must be stopped.  It is internationally irresponsible to continue mining coal when the earth is warming so quickly.  NO more mining should be approved.  The IPC must act responsibly and refuse approval. 
